INTERNATIONAL CIVIL AVIATION ORGANIZATION

99 UNIVERSITY STREET

MONTREAL, QUEBEC

CANADA

H3C 5H7

Tel:  + 1 514 954 8036

FAX NO. +514 954 8032 (LEGAL)

TO:
Mr. Francis Gurry

Assistant Director General

Legal Counsel

World Intellectual Property Organization

34, Chemin des Colo9mbettes

CH-1211 Geneva 20

Switzerland

Subject:
Second WIPO Internet Domain Name Process

Dear Mr. Gurry,

I refer to your facsimile message dated 3 November 2000 on the above-mentioned subject and wish to offer the following comments:

1.
ICAO supports the efforts to protect the names and acronyms of intergovernmental organizations against bad faith, abusive, misleading or unfair registration and use in the Domain Name System (DNS).  In this context, we note that registrations have been made for “ICAO.com” and “ICAO.net” by entities which are unknown to us.  We have been approached by neither.

2.
Names and acronyms of intergovernmental organizations should enjoy protection on the second level of all Top Level Domains (TLD’s).

3.
ICAO supports the establishment of appropriate directories for the purpose of avoiding conflicts.  We also support the notion of streamlining the mechanism for the settlement of disputes.


ICAO will be following up on this process with interest.

Yours sincerely,

Dr. Ludwig Weber

Director, Legal Bureau

